
 

  

 

PARKS & TRAILS ALERT 
 

 
February 14, 2025 

      
Top Bridge Regional Trail and Moorecroft Regional Park Parking Lots Closed 

 
Due to the snow in the parking lots at both Top Bridge Regional Trail and Moorecroft Regional Park, the 
parking lot gates will remain closed until it is deemed safe to reopen them. 
 

• Top Bridge Regional Trail, Allsbrook Road Parking Lot: 175 Allsbrook Rd, Parksville 
• Moorecroft Regional Park: 1563 Stewart Rd, Nanoose Bay 

 
The parks are still open for the public to enjoy. When parking outside the park gates, please abide by any 
on-street parking restrictions. 
 
For your safety, be mindful of slippery sections on the trails, and do not walk on any ice on ponds or other 
bodies of water.  
 
For general information on RDN parks, visit rdn.bc.ca/parks-services. To report a safety concern in an RDN 
park, complete the online form at rdn.bc.ca/parks-safety-concern-form.  
 
 
Top Bridge Regional Trail: 
 

 
 

https://maps.app.goo.gl/De5qAsm2GWdJR7Yw5
http://maps.google.com/?q=1563+Stewart+Rd,+Nanoose+Bay+BC
https://www.rdn.bc.ca/parks-services
https://www.rdn.bc.ca/parks-safety-concern-form


 

 
Moorecroft Regional Park: 
 

 
 
 
For more information, please contact: 
 Parks Services  
 Regional District of Nanaimo 
  1-888-828-2069 
  rdnparks@rdn.bc.ca 
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